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Yan Hou dr. arbeid lanserer en alternativ teori om opprinnelse og spredning av arktiske 
planter for millioner av år siden. Resultatet er med å påvise at den arktiske floras 
opprinnelse både i tid og sted er mer sammensatt enn tidligere antatt.      
 

 

Many arctic plants are thought to have originated in the high mountains in South 
Asia and migrated northward into the Arctic during the formation of the modern 
arctic flora 2-3 million years ago. In contrast to this model, Yan Hou found an 
alternative scenario in two arctic-alpine plant groups in her PhD study. The two 
plant groups, Diapensia and Cassiope, displaying disjunct distributions between the 
Himalayan-Hengduan Mountains (HHM) in Southwestern China and the 
arctic/subarctic regions, were found to have originated in subarctic area before 3 
million years ago.  

By using the most advanced DNA sequencing technologies, large amounts of genetic 
data were produced to reconstruct the relationships between the species in each 
plant group. The ages of both plant groups and each species were estimated using 
fossil records of their relatives as references. Both Diapensia and Cassiope were 
found to be older than 3 million years, and in each plant group the ancestor of 
Chinese HHM species was younger than the ancestor of arctic/subarctic species. 
These results are incompatible with the classical model of south-to-north 
colonization into the Arctic within the last 2-3 million years. Instead, Yan Hou’s 
work suggests that both plant groups may have originated in boreal Eastern Siberia 
or Beringia, and colonized the mountains in Southwestern China in response to the 
uplift of the Himalayan Plateau and global climate cooling approximately 5-12 
million years ago.  

This study adds to a growing body of evidence suggesting that arctic plant taxa have 
diverse origins in time and space. 
 

 


